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PINJARRA ROAD-MANDURAH BYPASS INTERSECTION 

73. Hon J.A. COWDELL to the Minister for Transport: 
(1) Has the ministry considered short-term solutions to the traffic bottleneck at the Pinjarra Road, 

Mandurah bypass intersection? 
(2) What measures are under consideration and what is the cost of same? 

(3) Has the ministry tendered any advice to local government or other departments on the advisability of a 
second crossing of the Mandurah bypass at Murdoch Drive? 

Hon M.J. CRIDDLE replied: 
(1)-(3) Main Roads had a number of discussions with representatives from the City of Mandurah about the 

connection of Allnutt Street to the Mandurah bypass and making Murdoch Drive a four-way 
intersection with traffic control signals.  The proposal was considered for inclusion in the Peel region 
scheme but was deleted at the request of the Ministry for Planning because of the need for further 
investigation and public consultation.  However, the Ministry for Planning is currently undertaking a 
land use and transportation study for the central Mandurah area, which will involve an assessment of 
road needs, including consideration of the Allnutt Street connection to the bypass.  No costings are 
available at this stage.  Main Roads has tendered to the Ministry for Planning formal advice on the 
provision of a second crossing of the bypass at Murdoch Drive. 

 


